22 August 2011

Dear Independent Advisory Group on Rights, Forests and Climate Change, 

The UN-REDD Programme is grateful for the constructive comments and contributions provided on the latest draft of the UN-REDD Programme Social and Environmental Principles and Criteria.
The UN-REDD Programme acknowledges the concerns of the IAG regarding transparency and inclusiveness and we acknowledge, upon review, that we were unclear in the cover note disseminating the revised version of the Principles and Criteria for comments. The Programme also acknowledges the concern that work in this area must be very cognisant of the sensitive negotiations around the UNFCCC REDD+ safeguards and wish to reassure you that it is in no way our intention to influence this essential area of international consensus building.

In addition to your comments, this most recent round of review on the Principles and Criteria catalyzed detailed feedback from 10 countries and 14 civil society organizations, as well as from a collective of 22 concerned civil society organizations.  

We wish to reassure you that we are not ‘finalizing’ the Principles and Criteria at the upcoming Policy Board meeting in October 2011 in Berlin – rather, the most recent review period was an opportunity for further inputs prior to providing a progress update to the Policy Board. In fact, in line with your comments and concerns regarding the Principles and Criteria, this most recent review process triggered similar input from many others. 

In response, the progress update that will be presented to the Policy Board in October will address the following issues:
· Clarification of the purpose of the Principles and Criteria, and how they relate to the UNFCCC REDD+ safeguards;
· Clarification on how the proposed set of Principles and Criteria relate to existing UN-REDD Programme guidance, policies and procedures; and 
· Clear articulation of the continuing review and consultation process, which includes public consultation on the Principles and Criteria and the associated Risk Identification and Mitigation Tool based on: 

· Information and feedback sessions at upcoming international REDD+ gatherings;  

· facilitated consultations with pilot REDD+ countries; 
· and circulation for input through an online public review process. 
Thank you, once again, for investing the time and energy to convey to us such substantial and useful input and guidance. The UN-REDD Programme looks forward to continuing to work closely with you on this important matter and other issues.

For your reference, please find attached minutes of the conversation that the UN-REDD Programme team had on Friday, 5 August, with representatives of the IAG.  
Best regards,
